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NUCLEAR DECOMMISSIONING FUNDING ASSURANCE STATUS 
REPORTS SUBMITTED PURSUANT TO SECTION 8-508.1(g) OF THE 

ILLINOIS PUBLIC UTILITIES ACT 

ILLINOIS COMMERCE COMMISSION 

May 16, 2024 



STATE OF ILLINOIS 

ILLINOIS COMMERCE COMMISSION 

527 East Capitol Avenue 
Springfield, Illinois 62701 

160 North LaSalle 
Chicago, Illinois 60601 

May 16, 2024 

The Honorable Members of the Illinois General Assembly 
State Capitol 
Springfield, Illinois 

Dear Honorable Members of the Illinois General Assembly: 

The Illinois Commerce Commission submits the attached report to the General 
Assembly in accordance with 220 ILCS Section 8-508.1(g) of the Illinois Public Utilities Act.  
Beginning June 1, 2020, and every 2 years thereafter, the Commission shall provide the 
General Assembly with a copy of the nuclear decommissioning funding assurance status 
report for shutdown units as submitted by the owner or operator of a nuclear power plant in 
this State to the Nuclear Regulatory Commission and, as applicable, to the Federal Energy 
Regulatory Commission. 

Should you have questions regarding the attached report, please contact Sarah Ryan, 
Director of Governmental Affairs, at (217) 785-2449, or by email at sarah.ryan@illinois.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Douglas P. Scott 
Chairman 

mailto:sarah.ryan@illinois.gov


 

 
 
 
The 101st General Assembly passed Public Act (“PA”) 101-44 amending Section 

8-508.1 of Public Utilities Act (“PUA”). PA 101-44 became effective January 1, 2020. PA 
101-44 adds a new subsection to Section 8-508.1, subsection (g), which states: 

 
(g) Beginning on or before May 1, 2020, and every 2 years thereafter, the owner 
or operator of each nuclear power plant in this State shall provide the Commission 
with a copy of the nuclear decommissioning funding assurance status report 
submitted to the Nuclear Regulatory Commission and, as applicable, to the 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission. Beginning June 1, 2020, and every 2 
years thereafter, the Commission shall provide the General Assembly with a copy 
of the nuclear decommissioning funding assurance status report for shutdown 
units as submitted by the owner or operator of a nuclear power plant in this State 
to the Nuclear Regulatory Commission and, as applicable, to the Federal Energy 
Regulatory Commission. 
 
220 ILCS 5/8-508.1(g) 
 
In response to the requirement of Section 8-508.1, the Commission received a 

nuclear decommissioning funding assurance status report for three shut down Illinois 
units and one Illinois unit to be shut down within five years pending a license renewal.   

 
Constellation Energy Generation, LLC (“Constellation”) submitted a report dated 

March 22, 2024 providing decommissioning funding information applicable with respect 
to the Dresden Nuclear Power Station Unit 1, which has been shut down since October 
31, 1978, Zion Nuclear Power Station Units 1 and 2, which have been shut down since 
February 13, 1998, and the Clinton Power Station Unit 1, which is to be to be shut down 
within five years pending a license renewal.  This report is attached herein. 

 
As noted above, and pursuant to Section 8-508.1(g) of the PUA, the nuclear 

decommissioning funding assurance status reports for shut down units received by the 
Commission are being transmitted with this report to the General Assembly.  
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